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	The thirteenth meeting of the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo was held on Monday, March 10, in the Student Union, Room 2592, on the Main Campus.  In Chairman Stansley’s absence, Vice Chairman Huey called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.
The following Board members were in attendance:

Carroll L. Ashley

S. Reginald Barker, Student Trustee

Thomas E. Brady

C. William Fall

Susan E. Gilmore

Marvin K. Himmelein

David G. Huey

William C. Koester

Richard B. McQuade, Jr.

Susan Farrell Palmer

Olivia K. Summons

Cynthia B. Thompson

Hernan A. Vasquez

The following Board members were absent:

George L. Chapman

S. Amjad Hussain

Kristen M. Kunklier, Student Trustee
Richard B. Stansley, Jr., Chairman
John S. Szuch

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

The following individuals were also in attendance:
John Adams, Senior Director of University Marketing
Aaron Baker, Government Relations Specialist
Michael Betz, Student Government President, Main Campus
Tom Biggs, Interim VP for Finance
Toni Blochowski, Secretary to Chief of Staff, VP Governmental Relations

Carol Bresnahan, Vice Provost for Academic Programs and Policies
Kris Brickman, President Faculty Senate, HSC

Lawrence Burns, VP Enrollment Services, Marketing and Communications
Mark Chastang, VP and Executive Director UTMC
Melissa Chi, Reporter for the Independent Collegian
Brian Dadey, Interim Controller
Crystal Dixon, Associate VP Human Resources
Barbara Floyd, Chair Faculty Senate, Main Campus
Megan Gilbert, Reporter for The Toledo Blade
Jeffrey P. Gold, Executive VP and Provost for Health Affairs, Dean 
   College of  Medicine
Rosemary Haggett, Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs
Lloyd A. Jacobs, President

Kwabena Kankam, Director of Internal Audit
Marcia King-Blandford, Interim Assistant Vice Provost
Kevin Kucera, Associate VP of Enrollment Services
Y. T. Lee, Dean College of Arts and Sciences
Chuck Lehnert, Associate VP for Facilities and Construction
Matt Lockwood, Public Relations Director
William Logie, VP Human Resources and Campus Safety
Ken Long, Chief Financial Officer of the UT Physicians Group
Michele C. Martinez, Interim Special Projects Manager President’s Office
Ronald McGinnis, Medical Director UTMC
William McMillen, Chief of Staff and VP Governmental Relations

Peter Papadimos, VP and General Counsel
Penny Poplin Gosetti, Vice Provost for Academic Innovation
Dawn Rhodes, Interim VP for Administration
Scott Scarborough, Senior VP for Finance and Administration

Vern Snyder, Vice President for Institutional Advancement

Kim Sprague, Bursar

Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs

Douglas Winner, Chief Financial Officer UTMC
Harvey Wolff, Professor of Mathematics
Anthony Zaworski, Interim Treasurer
Vice Chairman Huey requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the January 14, 2008 Board Meeting and obtain Board approval.  A motion was requested and received to approve the minutes, the motion was seconded, and the Trustees unanimously approved the minutes.
Vice Chairman Huey requested a motion to approve all Consent Agenda items.  Trustee Fall requested a change be made to the last paragraph of Resolution 08-02-04 to reflect the correct resolution number.  The correction was noted by Ms. Stasa.  The motion was received, seconded and all Trustees unanimously approved all items.  
Dr. Jacobs mentioned that the men’s and women’s basketball teams were playing in the MAC Tournament this week in Cleveland.
Savage Hall renovations, which are currently underway, are progressing nicely as reported by Dr. Jacobs.

Dr. Jacobs’ trip to Ft. Myers, Florida to attend a UT event with 200 alumni drew huge excitement from the attendees about various successes the University has obtained.  Specifically, it was reported that UT received the $2.5 million Howard Hughes Grant Award for the first time in UT’s history by the Great Lakes Research Center. This great accomplishment was also mentioned in Newsweek and The Wall Street Journal.  Also mentioned by some of the alumni were the efforts made towards campus safety for their children and grandchildren attending UT.  These efforts include the completed installation of the Red Alert Program, special training of the UT police force, our leadership task force participation in the State of Ohio, and our continual assessment of safety measures across campus.   
Vice Chairman Huey did not have a report from the Chairman.
Committee Co-Chair Susan Palmer requested Dr. Jeffrey Gold update the Trustees on academic program affiliations. Dr. Gold discussed six meetings from January 25 through March 10, as well as three additional meetings scheduled later in the month that involve academic program affiliations. 
Dr. Gold reminded the Board that June 30 is the date that the undergraduate medical education clerkship agreements are scheduled to expire with ProMedica.  In anticipation of possible difficulties with renewing these agreements, arrangements are under way to execute affiliate agreements with a number of other large medical institutions.  A decision will be made well in advance if it is necessary to move the students to other locations.  Several Board members expressed their concern about expiration of these agreements and suggested an accelerated plan be finalized by April 30.  Dr. Gold reported that a master affiliation agreement is in the process of negotiation with ProMedica.  

Much of Dr. Gold’s presentation involved the College of Medicine MS IV Student Survey, which included a summary of survey methods.  This report was requested by the Northwest Ohio Commission and was developed by Dr. M. R. Smith and Ms. A. Croci.  The survey concentrated on demographics, career specialty selection and residency selection (specialty and location).  The anonymous survey was distributed via email and surveyed 135 UT COM MS IV students, of which 98 or 75% of the MS IV students completed the survey.  The survey was conducted January to February 2008 with a two week response interval.  Details of the survey findings were also discussed by Dr. Gold.  The Trustees expressed their appreciation to Dr. Gold for sharing the statistical data on this subject. In a future presentation the Board would like to see the history of the trends.
Committee Co-Chair William Koester provided the Board members with a brief report about the March 4 Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting.  Mr. Koester mentioned Dr. Gold’s presentation about Clinical Outcomes Measurement and approval of the Chief of Staff Report.
Dr. Gold also presented the Board with a report on Radiation Oncology as the Medical Center’s featured clinical program.  Radiation therapy is one method used for treating certain malignant, as well as some nonmalignant, conditions.  This treatment uses machines called linear accelerators to beam high-energy rays and electron beams into a patient’s body to interrupt the growth of cells.  The radiation oncologist decides the dosage, technique and type of radiation to be used for treatment of a condition.  John J. Feldmeier, D.O., F.A.C.R.O., is a Professor of Radiation Oncology at UTMC.  His clinical responsibilities include:  Chair of the Department of Radiation Oncology and Associate Director of the UTMC Cancer Center.  He is involved with research, education and clinical care in this area, as well as a member of Toledo Radiation Oncology.  He has extensive educational background and has been the recipient of many recognition awards.  Radiation technology that is available at UTMC includes the following.

· 3D Conformal External Beam

· MammoSite Radiation Treatment

· HDR Brachytherapy

· Radionuclide Therapy

· Intensity Modulated Radiation Therapy

· Stereotactic Radiosurgery

· Intraoperative Radiation Therapy

Committee Co-Chair Thomas Brady asked Mr. Vern Snyder to update the Board on the Capital Campaign efforts.  Mr. Snyder reported that as of February 29, $96,053,540 has been committed.  He also thanked President Jacobs for his visit with donors last week in Florida.
Committee Co-Chair William Fall asked Dr. Scarborough to update the Board members on variable debt.  Dr. Scarborough mentioned that the update was a continuation of discussion from the February Finance Committee meeting.  He reported that the university currently has about $263 million of bonded indebtedness outstanding, which relates to the 2002 variable rate bonds that are insured by FGIC.  This is the only bond issue that the university has been significantly impacted by the downgrade of the monocline bond insurers (due to their exposure of subprime loans).  Dr. Scarborough reviewed discussions from the last Committee meeting and outlined several solutions if the market does not change over the next few weeks.  The process to execute the recommended option is to solicit two bids.  Only one bid was received from J.P. Morgan Chase.  Proposals from financial firms who we are currently soliciting underwriting services are due back on March 14.  After an underwriter is selected, the transaction is expected to be completed within 120 days.  This option will be implemented only if the market has not changed significantly.  On behalf of the university, Dr. Scarborough requested approval of the resolution that would authorize the president to move forward with restructuring and refinancing of the university’s 2002 variable rate bonds to lower our cost of capital.  Vice Chairman Huey requested a motion for approval of Resolution No. 08-02-06:  “Authorization for Restructuring and Refinancing Outstanding General Receipts Bonds.”  A motion was received, which was seconded and all Board members agreed to its passage with the exception of Trustee Richard McQuade who abstained from voting.

Committee Co-Chair Richard McQuade reminded the Board members of the April 11 visit of Auditor of State, Ms. Mary Taylor.

Vice Chair Huey requested Mr. William Logie review the Main Campus and Health Science Campus Administrative and Professional Staff Personnel Action updates since the Academic and Student Affairs Committee meeting on February 11.  It was suggested that Lynn Hutt’s salary change description have compliance added.  After some further discussion, Mr. Huey requested a motion to approve the updated Personnel Actions.  A motion was received, seconded and the Board members approved the updated Personnel Actions with the exception of Trustee Susan Gilmore who was opposed to their passage.
President Jacobs remarked about the historical nature of the moment with approval of the Faculty Senate New Constitution, Rules and Appendices.  He mentioned that approximately 20 months ago since the two institutions merged, the Alumni Associations have merged, the Foundations have merged, and now the Faculty Senates have merged.  He commended the Faculty Senate Chairs Ms. Barbara Floyd and Dr. Kris Brickman for their dedication and commitment to accomplish this goal.  Vice Chair Huey commented that this major accomplishment encompassed two years of very hard work, is a wonderful moment for the university and is the last major event of our merger.  He extended his thanks to the Faculty Senates, Executive Committees and Provosts.  In agreement with Vice Chair Huey’s remarks, the Board applauded.  Mr. Huey requested a motion for approval of the Faculty Senate New Constitution, Rules and Appendices.  A motion was received, seconded and all Board members unanimously approved passage of the Constitution, Rules and Appendices.
There being no further business before the Board, Vice Chairman Huey adjourned the meeting at 2:20 p.m.
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APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
ACADEMIC AND STUDENT AFFAIRS

COMMITTEE

CLINICAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
EXTERNAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
FINANCE COMMITTEE

TRUSTEESHIP, AUDIT AND GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE
OTHER BUSINESS:
UPDATED PERSONNEL ACTIONS

FACULTY SENATE CONSTITUTION, RULES AND APPENDICES

ADJOURNMENT


